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COMMUNITY MEETING REPORT 

Petitioner:  The Drakeford Company 

Rezoning Petition Number:  2017-0712 

This Community Meeting Report is being filed with the Office of the City Clerk and the 
Charlotte-Mecklenburg Planning Commission pursuant to the provisions of the City of Charlotte 
Zoning Ordinance. 

The Persons and Organizations Contacted with Date and Explanation of How Contacted: 

The Representative of the Petitioner mailed written notice of the date, time and location 
of the City Community Meeting to the individuals and organizations set out in Exhibit A 
attached hereto by depositing such notice in the U.S. Mail on February 9, 2017.  A copy of the 
written notice is attached hereto as Exhibit B. 

Date, Time, and Location of Meeting: 

The Community Meeting was held on February 21, 2017, at 6:00 p.m., at the Plaza 
Midwood Public Library, 1623 Central Avenue, Charlotte, North Carolina 28205. 

Persons in Attendance at Meeting (See attached copy of sign-up sheet): 

The Community Meeting was attended by those individuals identified in the sign-up 
sheet attached hereto as Exhibit C.  The Petitioner was represented at the Community Meeting by 
Anthony Fox, Parker Poe Adams & Bernstein, LLP – Rezoning Consultant; Robert Drakeford, 
the Drakeford Company – Developer; Nick Bushon, Design Resource Group – Land 
Planner/Civil Engineer; Kevin Pfahl, Pfahl Architecture – Architect. 

Summary of Presentation/Discussion (See attached agenda): 

The Community Meeting was called to order by Rezoning Consultant, Anthony Fox, at 
approximately 6:10 p.m.  Mr. Fox introduced the team of individuals assisting the Drakeford 
Company with the proposed rezoning.  Handouts were provided to the attendees, which included 
an agenda and a proposed elevations component of the application, including proposed site plan 
notes, as well as identification of the rezoning team and building and site descriptions for the 
parcel.   Mr. Fox explained that this was a continuation of the community meeting held on 
January 4, 2017 and that this community meeting incorporated some of the concerns of the 
attendees at that time.  Notably, Mr. Fox explained that as a result of the stated desire of some of 
the attendees at the prior meeting, Mr. Drakeford has been able to secure control of the corner lot 
and that the proposed rezoning now includes 2145, 2151 and 2155 of McClintock Road. 

At this point, Nick Bushon discussed the development and its site plan.  A question was 
raised with regard to the setbacks of the proposed development.  It was explained that the 
proposed project would be 15 feet from the right-of-way.  The current setback for the existing 
structures is 15 feet from the back curb.  It was also discussed that setback along St. Julien would 
be 17 feet from the back curb.  Mr. Bushon explained that MUDD zoning measures setbacks 
from the back curb.  Under MUDD zoning, only a 14-foot setback from the back of the curb is 
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required.  The proposed project equates to approximately 24 feet from the back curb and 17 feet 
from the back of curb for St. Julian Street.   

Questions were raised with regard to traffic flow.  It was explained that traffic circulation 
throughout the site would be one-way.  The elevation of the proposed development was 
explained.  It was explained that the three structures would be 2.5 stories and then transition to a 
2-story unit on the corner of St. Julien and McClintock.  It was also explained that the total 
height of any of the structures would not exceed 36 feet.   

Mr. Drakeford explained that the units would be identical with just a change in the 
elevation. 

Mr. Drakeford also discussed parking.  One attendee raised questions regarding the 
accumulation of parking on the rear of the project.  It was explained that the original plan had 
some parking distributed throughout the site and in front of the project, but that Staff opposed 
that plan.  It was discussed that parking ratios contemplate two parking spaces per unit.  Even 
though MUDD requires only one parking space per unit, Mr. Drakeford mentioned that two 
parking spaces are necessary for marketing purposes.  He also intimated that several of the 
residences may only be one-car households and that all the parking may not necessarily be used. 

An attendee asked the approximate square footage of each unit.  It was mentioned that the 
units would range from 1250 square feet to 1450 square feet.  It was also mentioned that a 1300 
square-foot unit is ideal.  The larger units would be on the upper end of the scale.   

It was explained by Mr. Drakeford that the units would include porches.  And Mr. Pfahl, 
the architect, explained the elevations and explained how the third floor would be a partial third 
floor to accommodate more square footage.  It was explained that the 2.5 stories would be 
similar in height to the 2 stories and would not affect the visual appearance from the street. 

One community member questioned the alignment of the 2 and 2.5 story structures with 
the adjacent housing.  This raised the question of setbacks again and further discussion ensued 
regarding setbacks.  One property owner mentioned that he would rather not have tall buildings 
on the back side of the parking lot.  It was mentioned that the community would discuss that 
issue.  Mr. Drakeford mentioned that much of the plan presented includes elements raised at the 
last community meeting.  There was a question about fencing, and it was acknowledged by Mr. 
Drakeford that he would entertain a masonry fence on the property.  He also reminded the 
community about the concern about trashcans and mentioned with a larger footprint that they 
would be able to accommodate an alternative to trashcans.  It was also discussed that the three-
unit plan does include handicapped parking. 

One attendee did raise a question regarding the total impervious surface of the 
development.  It was mentioned that the site is at 3,000 square feet of impervious surface.  
However, that has not been calculated.  It was discussed whether or not enough green space 
exists on the site.  It was mentioned that trees would be removed and some paving will occur.   

The question again was raised regarding the ability to lower the parking ratios to one 
parking space per unit.  The discussion then turned to the number of total units and the density of 
the development.  It was discussed that the prior community meeting attendees asked that the 
developer attempt to control the third lot.  Now that the third lot is controlled, some members of 
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the community raised questions with regard to the scale of the development.  One member did 
welcome the design and the project and said it provides appropriate transition between this site 
and the apartment development that is occurring across the street.  It was concluded that many 
liked the transitional aspect of this project.  There is a concern about the corner unit and brick 
fencing.  There is also some concern about screening as some properties have a natural 
vegetation screen that has existed there for years.   

Drainage was discussed and a question arose with regard to the development and whether 
it will have appropriate drainage.  It was mentioned that those things would be considered in the 
permitting process and will be taken into account, as well as storm drainage requirements.   

A question was raised regarding air conditioning units and their location.  Mr. Pfahl 
indicated that that detail has not been resolved yet but mentioned that they could very easily 
design air conditioning units for the roof of the project. 

Some discussion ensued with regard to the live/work units on the site.  Some questioned 
the utility of the units.  It was discussed that the live/work concept is a concept encouraged by 
Staff and is appropriate for this type of transitional development.   

Back to the density discussion, it was agreed that the developer will consider the density 
and the design and the elevation of the site.  It is possible that the one-half unit will be removed.  
There was also discussion about the third unit and a commitment of the residents to think of 
options.  The architect indicated that there is some flexibility in design but that the developer 
needs to know what the desires of the community are and that they would design that into the 
project.  A request was made for a third community meeting and the developer agreed. 

The Community Meeting ended at 7:15 p.m. 






















